DSS- 4037EL (Rev. 9/89)
Transmittal No: 93 LCM 177

Date: Decenber 22, 1993

Di vi sion: Managenent Support
and Quality
| npr ovenent
TO Local District Conmi ssioners

SUBJECT: Term nation of Toll-Free General |nformation Nunber;
Change in County Line Number

ATTACHVENTS: None

The Departnent's toll free general information nunber (1-800-342-3715) will
be di sconnected on or about 1/1/94 and will be replaced by a toll nunber
(518-473-3170). The proliferation of programspecific hotlines, as well as
the new Department infornmation |line (which have occurred since the inception
of the general information nunber), obviates the need for a separate toll-
free nunber. Additionally, studies of the incomng traffic on this |ine had
indicated that the majority of <callers were calling for the purpose of
requesting a fair hearing, and we anticipate reinvesting a portion of the
savings to effect conpensating enhancenents to the fair hearings intake
operati on.

W will also be changing the county |ine nunber (1-800-342-4100) to a nhew
toll free nunber, 1-800-343-8859, on or about 1/1/94. Al t hough the sole
purpose intended for the line is to facilitate State/lLocal business, traffic

studies indicate significant other usage. Therefore, to mamintain the
integrity of the line for use only by county staff, we have asked our own
staff to refrain from using this line in order to ensure its naximm
availability for county use. Simlarly, we would appreciate your asking

staff to limt know edge of this new nunber to county personnel only.

Pl ease nmke a note of these changes. We will ensure that the new nunbers
are reflected in pending ADMs, |INFs, forns, etc..

Questions on these changes may be directed to Pat Bartlett, Director of the
Ofice of Adm nistrative Support Services at (518) 474-9489.

Thank you for your attention to these natters.

Nel son Wi nst ock
Deputy Conmi ssi oner
for Admi nistration



